
 As we come and worship, we remember the wurundjeri people, the original custodians of this land

FIRST READING    Exodus 3:1-8. 13-15
This is what you must say to the children of Israel: “ I Am’ has sent me to you.”
RESPONSORIAL PSALM               SALMO RESPONSORIALE
	The Lord is kind and merciful.
	Il Signore ha pieta’ del suo popolo.


SECOND READING     Corinthians 10:1-6. 10-12
All this that happened to the people of Moses in the desert was written for our benefit.
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION
CANTO AL VANGELO
	Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ!  
Repent, says the Lord;

the kingdom of heaven is at hand.  
Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ!

	Lode e onore a te, Signore Gesu’!
Convertitevi, dice il Signore, il regno dei cieli e’ vicino.   
Lode e onore a te, Signore Gesu’!


GOSPEL Luke 13: 1-9
Unless you repent you will all perish as they did.
THANKS TO THOSE WHO GAVE LAST WEEK
1st Collection 
- Thanksgiving Offering…………………………..$834.00
                            - Loose Money……………………………………$248.00
2nd Collection
- Presbytery………………………………………..$260.00
LECTORS - THIS WEEK   03/03/2013
SPECIAL MINISTERS

6.00pm (SAT) – 
MALTESE MASS (Selected)
MALTESE MASS (Selected)
9.00am (SUN) – 
 L Catena & R Mercuri                   
L Calafiore, T Mirigliano & C Alberti
10.30am (SUN) – J & J Kearney
J Iaria, L DeMarco & T Nguyen
LECTORS – NEXT WEEK  10/03/2013
SPECIAL MINISTERS 
6.00pm (SAT)  - E Krygger & E Saliba
J Pullicino & N Ziino
9.00am (SUN) -  C Monforte & M Crupi
A Sonza, L Calafiore &  G Barbaro
10.30am (SUN) – L Conte & C Antonio
J & J Kearney & G Santinon
MONEY COUNTERS                 04/03/2013       R & E Cornelious, S Dakin & D Herbert
                                                    11/03/2013       J & J Kearney, E & K Bartlett, C McMahon 

                                                                                  & S Dakin
YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR THE FOLLOWING 
RECENTLY DECEASED  
David MIFSUD, Corrado GIANNONE, Fortunato GATTO
ANNIVERSARIES  
Teresina PANTALEO, Francesco SERAO, Elena VALERI, Rosina CRUPI, Dolores TALIANA,
Antonio, Lunella & Ines CALIGIURI, Pasquale, Angela & Mario LUNA, Corrado PELLIGRA,

Giovanni & Antonio VILLELLA, Francesco LUIGI, Bruno ARENA, Michael BUTERA,
Antonio, Rosa & Domenica ARENA, Nicola ARENA, Primo & Paola PRECOMA, 
Agata & Francesco DE RANGO, Teresa & Agata MONARCA, John, Manuela & Carmelo FABRI,
Antonia, Tonna, Edward, Carmela, Carmenu & Stella GRECH

ST JOSEPH THE WORKER
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                                                       www.stjosephtheworker.org.au


                        School Tel:  9469 7800    Fax:  9462 2949 
   SUNDAY MASS TIMES:
            Fr Emmanuel Bonello–Parish Priest
  WEEKDAY MASS TIMES:
    Sat  6.00pm - English
            Sr Estelita Manabo-Pastoral Associate
  Mon.  9.10am Comm. Service 
    Sun. 9.00am  - Italian
             Mr Peter Chowne -School Principal
  Tue. 10.00am Italian
    Sun. 10.30am - English
              Mrs Liz Pistoni – Parish Secretary
  Wed. 9.10am - English

        
  Thur. 9.10am - English
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    Maltese Mass

  Fri. 9.10am - English
   
   Sat. 8.30am - English

    1st Saturday of the Month 6.00pm
  Sat. 8.30am - English
  Sat. 8.30am-English

    Baptisms – Sunday 12.00pm 
 Reconciliation: Sat. 10.30am
    Marriages - By Appointment
                                                                                                                      
    3rd  Sunday of Lent, Year C                                                                     3  March  2013    
	Freedom and Choice
During a dinner party the conversation turned to a recent natural disaster.  I sensed in the group a deep compassion for the victims and survivors, and a willingness to do something practical to help.
But I was shocked by the response of one lady who strongly believed that the particular country concerned was being punished by God for all its past atrocities.  For her, the people got what they deserved!

The discussion got me thinking about the age old questions.  Why do bad things happen to good people?  Why do bad things happen at all?

We hear in today’s Gospel that Pilate murdered some Galileans while they were sacrificing to God.  Jesus asks, “Do you suppose these Galileans who suffered were greater sinners than any other Galileans?”  In other words, did they deserve to be murdered?  Similar questions arise when we witness violence, terrorism, and war.

There are also natural events for which no one can be blamed.  The Gospel tells how the tower at Siloam fell and killed people.  Today, we experience earthquakes, bushfires, cyclones and tsunamis, often leaving a trail of destruction, death and despair.
For Jesus, the victims of evil and suffering are not being punished; it is not divine retribution, but the result of nature.  For Jesus, God is not a blind vindictive force, but a wise and loving providence working in every aspect of our lives.

In trying to make sense of evil and suffering, we need to first look at ourselves and our choices.  God calls us to be responsible, mature human beings.  We are not puppets whose strings God tugs to control our every move.  We are free people.  God loves enough to leave us free; free to do good, and free to mess up.  Violence and bloodshed do not occur because God actively wills them, or because the victims deserve it.  Freedom is God’s great gift to us, yet it is God’s great risk.
Likewise, God does not actively will that a cyclone destroy an entire town or that a tsunami kill thousands of people.  Such events are the results of the laws of nature-a necessary context for human freedom, and scientific advances.

If people are still starving or struggling to rebuild after an earthquake, we can’t blame the forces of nature.   There is another element-ourselves, and others like us, who could do much more to help.

Lent is a good time for us to reflect upon our choices and the ways we use our God-given gift of freedom.  We can make the wrong decisions; there are things we do or fail to do-in the ways we relate, in the grudges or prejudices we nurture.  These stop us from being our best selves, agents for good in the world around us.  But, as the parable in the Gospel tells us, God is patient with us.  May we always strive to respect the gift of freedom, and make life-giving choices.




PARISH PASTORAL TEAM
The Parish Pastoral Team meeting will be held on Wednesday 6 March at 7.30pm in the Parish Meeting Room.
ITALIAN LADIES

Ogni Martedi della Quaresima reflessione e preghiera in Cappella ore 9.00am.  Segue Santa Messa ore 10.00am.
STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Every Friday evening during Lent at 7.00pm in the Church, both in English and Italian.
LENT PRAYER SHARING GROUP
Lent Prayer Sharing Group with Sr Estelita every Wednesday during Lent at 2.00-3.00pm in the church.
MEMORIAL MASSES
Monday 4 March 7.00pm – Francesca Serao (1 mth)
                             8.00pm -  Fortunato Gatto (d. rec. Italy)
Tuesday 5 March 7.30pm – Elena Valeri (1mth)

Friday 8 March 7.30pm – Rosina Crupi (1mth)

FUNERAL NOTICE
The Rosary for Corrado Giannone will be recited on Monday 4 March 10.30am followed by Funeral Mass at 11.00am
BEYOND BLACK SATURDAY REPORT LAUNCH

Tuesday 5 March, 6:30pm Archbishop Denis Hart and Deputy Premier Peter Ryan will launch a report to commemorate the recovery work made possible over the last four years since the Black Saturday bushfires , through the generosity of the Catholic community. To view a copy of the report online visit www.cam.org.au/BeyondBlackSaturday
Where: The BMW Edge, Federation Square

RSVP’s essential: 9287 5529

DANIEL MANNIX: HIS LEGACY SATURDAY 16 MARCH 2013, 9 AM

The Daniel Mannix conference will celebrate 100 years since Daniel Mannix arrived in Australia in 1913, and 50 years since his death in 1963. Daniel Mannix served as a much loved Archbishop of Melbourne for 46 years.  Where: State Library of Victoria  Cost: $100 (Students and concession card holders $70)  Contact: Rachel Naughton mailto:rachel.naughton@cam.org.au or 9926 5677

	3RD SUNDAY OF LENT
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Your support for Project Compassion allows Caritas Australia to continue development work reflecting the life of Jesus Christ.  This week we meet Salma, 18, her baby daughter Maya and her midwife.  Pronoti.  Before the help of the Safe Motherhood Project, many women in rural Bangladesh lost their babies and in many cases, their own lives too.  Thanks to your support, trained rural midwives has resulted in the births of healthy babies and no maternal deaths.  Please donate to Project Compassion so women like Salma can achieve healthy pregnancies and give their unborn babies the best start in life. 
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POPE BENEDICT XVI AND THE YEAR OF FAITH

In his last Wednesday's Audience talk in Rome on 27th February 2013 before he resigned, Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI spoke about the year of Faith: “We are in the Year of Faith,” he said, “which I desired in order to strengthen our own faith in God in a context that seems to push faith more and more toward the margins of life. I would like to invite everyone to renew firm trust in the Lord. I would like that we all, entrust ourselves as children to the arms of God, and rest assured that those arms support us and us to walk every day, even in times of struggle. I would like everyone to feel loved by the God who gave His Son for us and showed us His boundless love. I want everyone to feel the joy of being Christian. In a beautiful prayer to be recited daily in the morning says, ‘I adore you, my God, I love you with all my heart. I thank You for having created me, for having made me a Christian.’ Yes, we are happy for the gift of faith: it is the most precious good, that no one can take from us! Let us thank God for this every day, with prayer and with a coherent Christian life. God loves us, but He also expects that we love Him!”
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St Joseph the Worker Primary School is holding their 2013 TRIVIA NIGHT on Friday 22nd March at 7pm.

It's an evening filled with games, raffles, lots of prizes and quiz questions…. of course !

Entertaining and loads of fun…

$10 per person entry fee

max. of 10 people per table - Adults Only.

We will help you with seating arrangements if you do not have a group of 10 people.

We ask that you bring along a plate of nibbles to share with your table.

So bring along your family, friends, neighbours, etc and help support the school. We look forward to seeing you all there !

Please call Debbie at the school office to book a table on 94697800.



ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI "FAMILY FAIR"
290 Childs Road, Mill Park (parking at Stables Shopping Centre)
SUNDAY 17TH MARCH 10.00AM TO 3.30 PM (rides start at 10.30 am)
Lots of rides including new "Sizzler", food stalls including Chinese and Filippino, Trash'n treasure, games, entertainment, fairy floss, popcorn,spinning wheel, many market stalls and lots more. Come for a day of fun, bargains and and outdoor meals. Enquiries: Parish Secretary 9407 3190
